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Upcoming Business Sessions

Friday, May 12, 2023  – 7:30 p.m. 
Business Meeting in Fellowship Hall

Saturday, June 10, 2023  – 11:00 a.m. 
Business Meeting & Ceremonial
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Ill. Sir Bob Creech poses with Imp. Sir Mark Hartz, the visiting M.A.S.A. Potentates & Officers,  
and their ladies at his March 4, 2023 Potentate's Ball



PROCEEDS BENEFIT THE BOUMI SHRINERS TRANSPORTATION FUND AND ARE DEDUCTIBLE AS CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS

COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN Joe Nason 443-421-0240
SECRETARY Raoul Frevel Sr. / TREASURER Bill Pulket
MARKETING TEAM: Tom Napper / John Peery

WAGON OF CHEER: Donnie Strathy / Raoul Frevel Jr.
$5,000 LOTTERY: Bill Bruchey

37th Annual37th Annual

TEE SIGN $150 • GREEN FLAGS $250
Make check payable to: Boumi Charity Golf Classic
Mail to: John Peery, 1202 Pauls Ln., Joppa, MD 21085 
Name ________________________________  
Phone _____________________
Address _______________________________
Print name as it should appear on Tee Sign or Flag:
____________________________________
Please indicate which sponsorship you are purchasing
          Tee Sign          Green Flag (only 18 available)

HOLE-IN-ONE Prizes Sponsored by

Boumi Shriners 
Transportation Fund

Benefiting

BO
UMI CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC

BO
UMI CHARITY GOLF CLASSIC

GOLFER REGISTRATION 
$150 per person

Make check payable to: Boumi Charity Golf Classic
Mail to: Joe Nason, 1504 Westview Ct., Bel Air, MD 21015 
Name ________________________________  
Phone _____________________
Address _______________________________
                _______________________________
Include a list of names if you already have a foursome or if 
your check includes more than one golfer

MONDAY, MAY 15, 2023
Hunt Valley Country Club

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
Only 120 spots

7:00 am: Continental Breakfast
8:30 am: Shotgun Start
Lunch following golf

NO RAIN DATE

COMPLIMENTARY BEVERAGES ON THE COURSE

DOOR PRIZES & OPEN BAR

FULL
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WEAR YOUR FEZ
Your 2023 dues card will be required for admittance

1884	 Thomas McCoubray
1885–89	 William C. Nickum
1890	 William Dochterman
1891	 William C. Nickum
1892–98	 George W. Starr
1899–01	 Charles E. Siegmund
1902–06	 William J.  
	 Cunningham, P.I.P.
1907–09	 Alexander P. Bayliss
1910–12	 Frank W. Dryden
1913–14	 William G. Speed
1915	 John H. Duncan
1916–18	 Harry O. Perry
1919	 Frederick T. Dorton
1920	 William L.K. Barrett
1921–22	 Edwin H. Brownley
1925	 J. Henry Kraft
1926–28	 George M. Armor
1929–30	 Robert A. Sindall
1931	 Charles W. Galloway
1932–33	 William E. Wellmann
1934	 Allan Cleaveland
1935	 Whitney W. Jones

PAST POTENTATES
1971	 Mahlon W. Hessey
1992	 Raoul L. Frevel Sr., P.I.P.
1998	 John W. Fink Jr.
2001	 Albert C. Winterling
2003	 Ernest L. Carter

1936	 J. Purdon Wright
1937–38	 John H. Zink
1939–40	 E. Elmer Langrall
1941	 J. Purnell Johnson
1942	 Adrian H. Grape
1943	 Charles W. Sylvester
1944	 John H. Hessey
1945	 Herbert L. Langrall
1946	 John C. Curlett
1947	 C. Elmer Nolte Jr.
1948	 Ralph W. Martin
1949	 Preston A. Pairo 
1950	 T. E. Schluderberg
1951	 William F. Hilgenberg
1952	 Paul E. Tignor
1953	 William E. Voyce Jr.
1954	 William L.K. Barrett Jr.
1955	 Harry McNamara Ford
1956	 J. Edgar Steigerwald
1957	 H. Wayne Clarke
1958	 Edmund F. Woelper
1959	 George W. Della III
1960	 William O. Barnes

1961	 William W. Peat
1962	 Charles W. Cowan
1963	 George E. Rogers
1964	 George J. Murphy
1965	 George A. Bratt Jr.
1966	 G. Maxwell Armor Jr.
1967	 Robert A. Phelps
1968	 Clarence R. Zarfoss
1969	 William H. Bittorf
1970	 Carl O. Brudin
1972	 I. Sewell Lamdin
1973	 J. Calvin Smyth
1974	 A. Kenneth Hutcherson
1975	 Robert H. Wright, MD
1976	 William A. Niermann, MD
1977	 J. Robert Bixler
1978	 C. Randall Keller
1979	 Dr. John L. Charlton Jr.
1980	 Frank U. Stewart
1981	 C. Albert Ruppersberger
1982	 Michael N. Mallis
1983	 William F. Bauer Jr.
1984	 Thomas N. Evans Jr.

DECEASED

ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE Robert B. Creech   c 410-703-3267  creecher50@aol.com

Chief Rabban Thomas C. Napper
h 410-836-7829  c 443-752-0185  tnapper22@yahoo.com

Assistant Rabban Karl F. Ballwanz III
h 717-246-0660  c 443-324-5507  kfballwanz@gmail.com

High Priest & Prophet Richard H. Jones Jr.
c 443-306-3033  boathead66@msn.com

Oriental Guide David A. "Jake" Jacoby
c 405-443-1667  jakejacoby@boumishriners.org

Treasurer Scott A. Brown
c 443-340-7089	 scottabrown.md@comcast.net

Recorder Raoul L. Frevel Sr., P.P., P.I.P.
c 813-393-9645  w 410-391-6400  recorder@boumishriners.org

DIVAN
First Ceremonial Master John A. Peery Jr.
Second Ceremonial Master  Roy L. Rafter Jr.
Marshal  Randy S. Dietrich
Director of the Temple  Wayne L. Snyder 
Captain of the Guard  David L. Spangler
Outer Guard  Richard A. Williams Sr.
Inner Guard  John M. Raines

APPOINTED DIVAN

Colonel Robert F. Kinsler 
c 443-752-9316     colonelstaff@boumishriners.org
Lieutenant Colonel David G. Teel
Major Homero J. Eraso Jr. 
Captain Yan A. Karavai
Lieutenant Wm. Bruce Mulligan
Treasurer Ernest N. Palmer, P.P.

COLONEL'S STAFF

Chief Aide Donald W. Strathy
c 443-744-6072 	donstrathy@gmail.com

Chaplain Father Walter F. Burgess
h 410-727-1748  c 443-756-7280  wallydpriest_1999@yahoo.com

Nobility Relations  Ernest N. Palmer, P.P.
c 301-343-4710     justu013@aol.com

OTHER APPOINTEES

William F. Bruchey. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                2023
Mark E. Hartz, P.P. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 2023
James G. Cullison. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 2023-2024
Tony Fusco, P.P. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  2023-2024
James F. Wloczewski . . . . . . . . . . . . .              2023-2024
Jack A. Comer, Chairman. . . . . . . . . .           2023-2025 
Joseph M. Taylor Jr.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                2023-2025

FINANCIAL ADVISORS

Sep./Oct. 2023 deadline:  
Jul. 20, 2023

Nov./Dec. 2023 deadline: 
Sep. 20, 2023

Jan./Feb. 2024 deadline:
Nov. 20, 2023

LIVING

1985	 G. Delmar Boughter II
1986	 Charles W. Thomas Jr.
1987	 Robert F. Wilson
1988	 William J. Fletcher
1989	 Ferd J. Einschutz
1990	 Frederick J. Reitz
1991	 Theodore H. Wilhide
1993	 Wilbur C. Jensen
1994	 D. Hugh Wilkinson Jr.
1995	 Robert L. Simmons
1996	 Ralph D. Mason
1997	 Raymond V. Merkle
1999	 James McD. Hossbach
2000	 John W. Pickett Jr.
2002	 John A. Dunnigan Sr.
2004	 P. Edward Triplett Sr.
2005	 Paul F. Huether 
2010	 Ronald F. Carlson
2012	 F. Carl Weiss III
2018	 Everette Q. Cook
2023*	 Joseph F. Baird

2006	 Glenn J. Daniel
2007	 C.J. Rex Williams
2008	 Charles W. Needer Jr.
2009	 James L. Davis III
2011	 Charles L. Johnston Jr.

2013	 Jay I. Block
2014	 Paul R. Reinke Jr.
2015	 Wm. Raymond Bosley Jr.
2016	 Kurt L. Frevel Sr.
2017	 Mark E. Hartz

2019	 Ernest N. Palmer
2020	 William C. Needer
2021	 Tony Fusco
2022    R. Jay Fisher

*Honorary



Did  you  know 

you  can  download membership  pe t i t ions 

or f i l l them out on our  websi te?

w w w.boumishr ine rs .org

 

BOUMI SHRINERS 
PETITION FOR MEMBERSHIP

5050 King Avenue, Baltimore, MD 21237
  410-391-6400            410-391-0659 (fax)

office@boumishriners.org 
 

Petition Fee Includes a Fez 

To the Potentate, Officers, and Nobles of BOUMI SHRINERS, situated in 
the Oasis of Baltimore, in the Desert of Maryland:

I, the undersigned, hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good 
standing in the following Lodge, which is a Lodge recognized by or in 

amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Further-
more, I have resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as 

required by the Bylaws of Shriners International. I hereby make 
application to become a Noble of the Order, and a member of your 

temple.

If granted membership, I promise to conform to the Articles of Incorpora-
tion and Bylaws of Shriners International and the Bylaws and ceremonies 

of your temple.

Full Name _______________________________________

Address _________________________________________

______________________________, _______   _________

Home Phone_______________ Cell _________________

Email Address ___________________________________

Spouse _________________________________________

Occupation ____________________________________

Hobbies ________________________________________

Birthplace _______________________________, ______

Date of Birth ______/_____/______

Were you ever in DeMolay?  ______ Yes   ______  No

If so, What Chapter? _____________________________

Masonic Lodge _________________________  #______

Located in ______________________________, _______

Have you previously applied for membership in the 
Shrine?   ______  Yes   ______  No

If so, what location? _____________________________

When? __________________________________________

_______________________________  _____/_____/_____ 
Signature				    Date

 
Recomended and Vouched for on the Honor of:

___________________________________  _____________ 
Boumi Noble’s Printed Name	   	       Member No.

___________________________________  _____________ 
Boumi Noble’s Printed Name	                       Member No.

 
Office Use Only: 
Paid: $ _______   Cash/Check/Credit Card    Fez Size: __________ 
Ceremonial Date _____/_____/_____    Member No. ____________

 

YOUR COMMERCIAL PRINTING 
COMPANY FOR QUALITY & SERVICE

FAMILY OWNED SINCE 1947

GERRY QUINN

6836 Harford Road
Baltimore, MD 21234

phone: 410-254-1111
fax: 410-426-1462

e-mail: advance.printing@verizon.net

www.advanceprintingonline.com

BOUMI SHRINERS SPEAKERS BUREAU
PRESENTATIONS  •  VIDEOS

Available to ALL Units and Clubs of Boumi Shriners 
or any Masonic or Community Group

Approved by Illustrious Potentate Robert B. Creech
Boumi Office: 410-391-6400 or office@boumishriners.org



5May - June 2023

ES-SELAMU ALEIKUM
Greetings to All Nobles and Ladies of Boumi Shriners

2023 Potentate Robert B. Creech

It is late March as I sit here and 
prepare this message to you. 

The temperature is starting to get 
warmer, the grass is growing, and 
the frogs are starting to peep away 
signaling that spring is among us. 
As the weather gets warmer, we 
as a Shrine will start to prepare 
for parade season, picnics, and 
evening dinners outside. Enjoy 
this time together with family 
and friends. But also remember 
that there is still a lot happening 
at your Shrine Center. 

By the time this reaches you, 
our Spring Bull and Oyster roast 
has happened. The Potentate’s 
Cruise is over with, and we 
should be preparing to have our 

Joseph Baird Memorial Class  
Ceremonial for new Nobles. 
Soon we will be off to Imperial 
Session in Charlotte, North 
Carolina where we will conduct 
the business of our organization 
and our hospital system. Then 
it will be time for the Maryland 
State Fair and the Baird Brigade. 
Before you know it, it will be time 
for the Fall class of new nobles 
and cold weather, Thanksgiving, 
and Christmas. Wow, time sure 
flies. 

Some things I need you Nobles 
and Ladies to do. Come to your 
Shrine Center. Support the new 
members and show up. Sign 
a petition for a new member. 
Volunteer to work at the Baird 
Brigade, the Haunted House, and 
the FEZtival of Trees. Help us 
make this a successful shrine year. 

For those of you that 
have donated to the Jennifer 
Creech Memorial Fund for the 
Philadelphia Hospital, thank 
you. So far as of this writing, we 
have raised over $1000.00 for 
the hospital. There are collection 
jars around the temple for this 
endeavor. If you are in the 
office or at the lunch club on 
Wednesdays, Janice Frederick 
has made some pot scrubbers 

that if you make a donation to the 
fund, you get to take a scrubber. 
Thanks Janice. 	

I also want to take this 
opportunity to thank all that were 
involved with making this year’s 
Potentate’s Ball a huge success. 
Lady Theresa, Jonathan, and I 
all had a wonderful time. The 
decorations were beautiful and 
the food awesome. The band was 
top notch. Thanks to Imperial 
Sir Mark and Lady Kathy Hartz 
and the committee that worked 
together. All of the out of town 
guests commented on how 
well it went and that the Boumi 
Hospitality was top notch. 

Finally, keep an eye on the 
Boumi Calendar on the phone app 
or on the website. There is always 
something going on here at the 
Boumi Shrine Center. Come out, 
have fun, and remember we “Do 
more, Helping Kids.”

Yours in the Faith,

Robert B. Creech
Illustrious Potentate

Do you have sons, daughters, grandchildren, nieces, or nephews, etc.?

Do you want them to join organizations that teach strong leadership skills
 and provide fun experiences while they make lifelong friends?

Within the Masonic Family there are 3 youth groups that provide such opportunities:
Job's Daughters International, DeMolay International, and the International Order of the Rainbow for Girls

Job's Daughters is open to girls aged 10-20, DeMolay is open to boys aged 12-21, 
and Rainbow is open to girls aged 11-20

For more information on any of these 3 youth groups please reach out to office@boumishriners.org!

Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth 
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
Maryland Masonic Youth
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Finally, flip flops are in, and 
here I sit in Boumi’s backyard. 
Sitting in my lawn chair on the 
shore of beautiful Lake Hot 
Sands. Well, look who is sitting 
here with me. It is Tommy 
Turtle, he is a real snapper, you 

know!
“Well, Tommy Turtle, what can I do for you?”
“Well,” said Tommy Turtle, “I heard that on May 5th 

they are having a Cinco de Mayo Fiesta.”
“Yes,” I said, “ and you are very welcome to attend.”
“Thanks,” said Tommy Turtle, “but I think I will pass 

on that one. I just might wind up on the menu, you 
know.” Suddenly there is a big splash out on Lake Hot 
Sands, with water flying everywhere. “Oh great,” says 
Tommy Turtle, “Here comes Gertie Goose. Now, what 
does she want? Hi Gertie Goose!”

“Well, hi Tommy Turtle! Hey Tommy, I heard that on 
May 6th and 7th the Nobles who come here for fun 
and stuff will be at the Towson Town Spring Festival 
spreading the word about Shrine Masons and Hospital 
stuff.”

“Yes,” replied Tommy Turtle.
“Well, I just might fly over there to see what is go-

ing on. I guess you will just stay here Tommy Turtle.”
“Don’t worry about me Gertie Goose, cause on 

May 12th I will be at the 100 Club Luncheon with all 
my turtle friends. So there, Gertie. And on May 15th I 
will have my Tee Sign out at the Boumi Golf Classic.”

“Okay, Tommy Turtle. You got me on that one. We 
can both attend the Car Show on May 21st.”

“I think I will stay out of the driveway that day,” said 
Tommy Turtle. 

“Yes, that sounds like a good idea Tommy Turtle,” 
said Gertie Goose.

“Well,” I said, “how about that Horse Show put on 
by the Mounted Patrol June 2-4 out at McDonogh 
School in Owings Mills. It’s free you know.”

“Well, that might be a bit far for me,” said Tommy 
Turtle.

“I’m sure it is,” said Gertie Goose. “I think I will take 
my friend Gary Gander and fly over there to take in 
all the sights. Gary Gander will have his fez on. They 
really like seeing those Nobles out there with their 
fezzes.”

“Hey guys, you know on June 10th is our Spring 
Ceremonial. That’s when we welcome in all the new 
Nobles. All are welcome you know,” I said.

“You Masons, you just can’t keep from building stuff. 
Just like beavers,” said Gertie Goose.

“Hey Gary Gander,” I said, “how about you and I slip 
down to Eastern Yacht Club for the Scimeter Club’s 
Stag Outing, at its new location, on June 14th. It is a 
lot of fun for us guys.”

“You take your car Wayne. I’ll fly over,” said Gary 
Gander.

“Sounds good Gary Gander. Oh, Tommy and Trudie 
Turtle, don’t forget the Friday Night Bingo on June 
16th. The last one till Fall I think.” 

“I love Bingo!” said Trudie Turtle, “Just don’t call 
the numbers too fast. We might be snappers, but not 
when it comes to dobbing.”

“One last thing Wayne. If all your friends haven’t 
already got those reservations in to the Recorder’s 
Office for the Imperial Convention July 2-6, do it 
now.”

“Okay, Tommy Turtle. I will tell them.” And with that 
Tommy and Trudie Turtle slipped back into the water. 
Gertie Goose and Gary Gander took to the wind, 
splashing water everywhere, of course.

So, I picked up my lawn chair and started back to 
the Temple. Leaving Lake Hot Sands, where the sand 
is always hot, the water is always blue, and the grass is 
always green. So, till next time.

	 Yours in the Faith,
	 Wayne L. Snyder
	 Director of the Temple

Wa Wa

Boumi
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From the Desk of the Recorder
Raoul L. Frevel Sr., P.P., P.I.P.

Well, we’ve had a busy first four months. A
lot has been going on at the temple and a 

lot more has yet to come this year.
There was a nice turn out at our Children’s Easter 

Party this year, and it’s always nice to see them 
running around the temple; they are the future of our 
organization.

Let’s look forward to what’s coming up in May. We’ve 
got several activities for our members and their ladies, 
and we will start out with Homero’s Cinco de Mayo 
Fiesta & the Scimeter Club’s Boumi Feud which will be 
a great night. There will be bingo at the temple, which 
is a great activity for family members to come out and 
enjoy themselves.

We’ve got so many different groups meeting at the 
temple now; the Masonic Veterans, Zitta Temple 
Daughters of the Nile, Daughters of Job Eastern Star, 
Stephen J. Ponzillo DeMolay, Bethel 36 Job’s Daughters 
meet here occasionally, and we have three Masonic 
Lodges meeting here at different times – Concordia, 
Ancient Baltimore, and Crescent. It is really something 
great to have so much of the Masonic Family in this 
building!

The activities in the Units are starting to pick up. 
They are getting ready for all the different parades we 
will be marching in at home and at Imperial. It will be 

a very busy time and we are so glad to have so many of 
our members traveling down to Charlotte this year to 
attend and participate in the parade and the activities 
of Shriners International.

As we look ahead in the year, I’m very impressed to 
see the number of people who have turned in their 
reservations for the Mid-Atlantic Shrine Convention 
in Virginia Beach. There’s the parade and a lot of 
activities, fun, and fellowship together. It’s nice to see 
our Boumi Ladies joining us in Virginia Beach again 
this year, they are a big part of our organization and 
help us in so many different ways.

Congratulations again to our Illustrious Sir Bob 
Creech on the exciting things that are going on this 
year and the leadership he’s given us. Let’s get ready for 
a nice summer and a lot of fun activities. 

Remember again our number one objective this 
year is membership, membership, membership. The 
Ceremonial class on June 10 will be in Memory of 
Honorary Past Potentate Joe Baird. Your petitions are 
welcome at the temple, and we will take them until 
June 5, so we can process them. Get ready for a super 
Ceremonial and Arch Degree at 9 am on June 10. I 
look forward to seeing you at the shrine soon.

Fraternally yours,
      Joe Shriner

Chaplain’s Corner
Chaplain Walter F. Burgess

I missed several editions due to health, but the 
nobility relations committee has continued in its good 
work.

The Masonic Veterans held their March meeting at 
Boumi. The group membership requirement is that 
you have been a Mason for 21 years. Our guest speak-
er was Kurt Frevel Sr., who enlightened us about the 
children that are served by Shriners with a very infor-
mative talk. One of our Nobles present was Bob Sparks 
who, as a Shepherd, has made 372 trips. One of our 
other Nobles next present, a gentleman I love to tease, 
was Wayne Snyder, a member of Jephthah Lodge No. 
222, and Wayne has just completed his 222nd trip! 
Only 150 to catch Bob! But truthfully my hat goes off 
to all who are so committed to the work of our temple, 
a labor of love by good men and masons. As this year’s 
president of the Masonic Veterans, I encourage all 21 
year members to consider joining, we are limited to 

300, but due to the black camel, we have openings. By 
a show of hands, we found most attending the meeting 
were Shriners. 

As I continue to call senior members, I am always 
impressed by the clubs and organizations our mem-
bers here at the Shrine are part of. I talk with many 
who are out of state but reminisce about their  time in 
Maryland and here at the Shrine. I continue to send 
cards to our widows and always remind people of our 
annual memorial service. Always hoping that more 
Nobles and families can attend every year. 

Remember you brother Nobles, stay in touch, reach 
out, everybody loves to hear from friends. And for 
those who are local and able attend the temple func-
tion, know we can continue to make new friends. Take 
care, stay safe and as always God bless you and yours. 
Peace.
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Exper i ence  ¡ integr ity  ¡ r e l iab i l i ty

 ■ Sound, independent, objective advice

 ■ Unbiased investment research

 ■ Customized investment strategies

 ■ Active, ongoing portfolio review and 
monitoring of investment performance

505 Baltimore Avenue • Towson, MD 21204
410.296.5400 • 800.810.6650

fuscofinancial.com

For over 33 years, the Fusco Financial Associates team 
has prided itself on being client-focused. That means 
our advisors offer: independent, unbiased research, 
no proprietary products, no conflict of interest – total 
independence.

Every effort is made to meet or exceed the expectations 
of the individuals, families and businesses we serve. Our 
associates represent more than 110 collective years of 
experience.

Tony Fusco 
MSFS, ChFC®, CAP®, AIF®

Securities offered through Raymond James Financial Services, Inc., member FINRA/SIPC. Investment advisory services offered through Raymond James Financial Services Advisors, Inc.  
Fusco Financial Associates is not a registered broker/dealer and is independent of Raymond James Financial Services. © 2019 FJD 2/18 19-BRADE-0035 TA 1/19

Fusco Financial associates
Our advisors have been offering investment, retirement and estate planning since 1986
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Bou-Tem-Sci
President Lois "Missy" Foster

Spring and Summer – what a lovely time of year. 
Many changes occur during the seasons. We go from 
wearing winter clothes to wearing light clothing. 
barren trees are full of foliage and flower gardens are 
bursting with color. Another change that happens 
is the new slate of officers for the 2023-2024 season. 
The installation of officers and board took place at 
the meeting on Monday, April 17th. It gives me great 
pleasure to extend my sincere congratulations to the 
president, Missy Foster, all officers and the board. They 
will have an exciting wonderful year. At the May meet-
ing we will celebrate Mother’s Day. Please bring your 
daughters, mothers, daughters-in-law, and mothers-in-
law for a delicious luncheon and entertainment. 

A boat trip is planned for Monday, June 19th leaving 
at 12 noon from the Middle River Landing Marina in 
Essex. The price is $135 per person and includes the 
cruise, lunch, cash bar, and live entertainment. There 
are flyers in the kiosk across from the Boumi office. 
For more information, please call Flo Kestner at 443-
371-2151.

Our Charity Bazaar and Luncheon will be Monday, 
October 16th. More Information will follow in the 
Boumi News and B-T-S mailings. This is our only 
fundraiser, so plan to come and support the wonderful 
event. Please attend the meetings and support your 
club. It is a lovely afternoon spending time with your 
friends, hearing what is going on with your club and 
Boumi, having a delicious luncheon buffet, and en-
joying entertainment when scheduled. The only thing 
missing from our meetings is you!

Lastly, it has been my pleasure and honor to serve 
the club as your president. I sincerely thank my offi-
cers, board, committee chairmen, and the members for 
their help and kind encouraging words. I will continue 
to serve the club in any way I can. Thank you for your 
love, support, friendship, and the many kindnesses 
shown to me during my term. God Bless. Love, Happi-
ness, and Blessings!

Linda Barnes

Zitta Temple No. 27, DoN
Queen Kathy Finckel

Greetings from Zitta No. 27. This past month has 
been such a busy time for us!  In continuing with the 
Masonic value of building lifelong friendships, we love 
to support our sister organizations. Several members 
attended the Job’s Daughters Mother Mick Tea. They 
enjoyed it very much. We hope they continue their 
Masonic journey and become members of Zitta in the 
future.  

There was no time to relax after the Shrimp Feast, as 
we were busy planning and preparing for our Installa-
tion of Officers on March 25th. Again, so many ladies 
worked behind the scenes to make sure everything 
went smoothly. I couldn’t have done it without all of 
you!

I’d like to congratulate our new officers for the up-
coming year: 

Queen: 			   Kathy Finckel
Junior Past Queen:	 Kathy Palmer
Princess Chaplain:	 Joan Mezoff
Princess Marshal:	 Pam Savoie	
Attendant:		  Rachel Fuller 
Princess Tirzah:		  Marlies Fisher
Princess Royal: 		  Shannon Dunnigan
Princess Badoura: 	 Lynn Barranger
Princess Recorder: 	 Rosie Frevel
Princess Banker: 	 Sharon Johnston
Lady of the Gates: 	 Carol Sorrell
Lady of the Keys: 	 Nancy Kreiger
Princess Nydia: 		  Janice Dunnigan
Princess Zuleika: 	 Shirley Turner
Princess Zenobia: 	 Susan Copenhaver
Princess Zora: 		  Noel Williams
Princess Zuleima:	 Kathy Florian
Princess Musician: 	 Dorothy Needer

A reception luncheon was served after the installa-
tion.  A big thank you to Boumi for letting us use their 
ballroom (and moving Bingo downstairs so we could 
rehearse!) and to Chief Steward Lambros Venetos for 
preparing the delicious food. 
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Organizer Ernest L. Carter
Several Nobles have expressed interest in restarting 
the Kentucky Colonels club. If you would be interested 
in joining the club or becoming a Kentucky Colonel, 
please contact me via email at ec.pc@verizon.net.

Model RailRoad Club
President Charles H. Hill

Charles Hill, a charter member since 2015 when the 
club began, moved to Florida. While working with the 
club, Charlie had many accomplishments due to the 
many hours that he worked on the trains. His talents 
can be seen when you visit the train gardens at Boumi. 
We can never thank Charlie enough for his talents in 
making the train garden what it is today! 

George Daneker, who was a charter member since 
2015, recently passed away. George enjoyed assisting 
with the "O" scale trains. One of his many talents was 
helping with the scenery construction. He enjoyed 
running the trains at the temple events. He will be 
missed by many! 

The Railroad Club is looking for Shriners that have 
interest in "O 27”, “HO”, and "N" gage train scale. The 
many areas where workers are needed include wiring, 
scenery, and track layout. Donating their time is great-
ly appreciated by the club! Anyone who has an interest 
in working the Train Garden, contact Ron Burdynski. 
The annual dues are $10.00. Text or call Ron at 443-
882-5178.

Ron Burdynski

Big Rigs
Captain Phillip Riggins Jr.

The Big Rigs will be having their annual picnic on July 
8, 2023, in the pavilion located in the back of Boumi 
from 12:30pm to 4pm. Tickets are $25 per person; there 
will be games, music, raffles, and fun for everyone. 

The Big Rigs will be selling raffle tickets for a YETI 
cooler of cheer a 48-quart cooler filled with cheer as a 
fundraiser. The tickets are $10 each and went on sale 
on March 31, 2023. The drawing will be at our picnic 
on July 8th you don’t have to be present to win. 

For Picnic or Raffle tickets, please contact Phillip 
Riggins (410) 935-3043, Norman Henthorn or Marquis 
Matthews at boumishrinersbigrigs@gmail.com or find 
a member of the Big Rigs, they will all have tickets for 
the cooler and the picnic.

It’s been a good start to 2023. As of our March meet-
ing we have 4 new members. Several members spent 
a Sunday morning cleaning out and organizing the 
garage, and it looks great! We also participated in our 
1st parade of the year, the Ocean City St. Patrick’s Day 
Parade.  

We currently are running a 50 / 50 fundraiser. $10.00 
per ticket, 250 tickets to be sold. The drawing will be 
held in Virginia Beach; contact Jason Eberwein for 
tickets at 443-506-8332. Stay tuned for information 
on our upcoming comedy show and dinner fundraiser 
coming up in October.   

Camel Wheels
Captain Jason C. Eberwein

Legion of Honor
Commander Peter F. Phillips

The Legion of Honor once again is asking everyone 
for their attendance and assistance at the Annual 
Hospital Day Pancake Breakfast to be held June 17th 
here at Boumi Shriners. This will be the Third Annu-
al Breakfast and we are sure that it will be great once 
again. We are looking forward to seeing many of you 
from the last two breakfasts and hopefully many more 
will attend.  As you are aware, this is being held for the 
benefit of Shriners Hospital for Children- Philadelphia. 

The Officers are happy to see the nice turn outs thus 
far this year and feel that it is a good sign.  Things are 
moving forward and with the continued participation 
we can have a fun year and productive year. However, 
we can always use a few good men to come join us and 
meet some great individuals and their best halves. 

Kentucky Colonels Club
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Clowns
Director David A. "Buzzy" Wineholt

The Clowns have had a busy spring, we finished our 
shoe collection drive.  Many thanks to all those who 
helped make this a successful fundraiser for Boumi 
Shrine. How many pairs of shoes did you donate to 
support The Boumi Shrine Center? The Easter Bunny 
made his way to our Children’s Easter Party at the 
Shrine, great to see so many friends and families. 
Please continue to support these children’s events, they 
are a great way to get more potential Shriners in the 
building. The clowns partici-pated in the College Park 
Community Parade to raise awareness for Shriner’s 
Children.   Many of us have now participated in a real 
circus! We supported Zem-bo Shrine in nearby 
Harrisburg, PA in their annual Shrine Circus the first 
weekend in April.  All those smiling girls and boys—
that’s what clowning around is all about.  

We welcome any and all Shriners to join our ranks 
because we need more clowns that are able to walk in 
parades.  We are looking forward to walking in the 
July 4th Parade. Joining a club or unit is the best way 
to enjoy more of the fun and fellowship at Boumi 
Shrine Center. The great thing about joining the 
Boumi Clowns is you can clown as much as or as little 
as you want. We meet the second Monday of each 
month 
at 7:30 in the clown unit room on the lower of the 
Temple. Many of us participate in the Camel Wheels' 
fundraiser dinner before our meeting, light snacks 
and beverages at 6:30 pm, followed by a home cooked 
meal.  Why not come out, maybe even bring a friend, 
and find out what all the fun is about?  Please call me 
or email with any questions, dawineholt@verizon.net 
or 443-610-8965. We look forward to seeing some new 
faces at our upcoming meeting.

Daughters of Job, Eastern Star
Worthy Patron William Sanner

Daughters of Job, No.74, Order of the Eastern Star, 
is now meeting at Boumi Temple. We meet at 7:30 pm 
the first Monday of every month except September 
and January when we meet on the second Monday 
because of the holidays. July and August we do not 
meet. Daughters of Job, No. 74 has a 97 year history 
of making a difference in the Baltimore area through 
its contributions to charities and good works in the 
community. The Worthy Matron’s Special Project for 
this year is the Boumi Transportation Fund supporting 
the Boumi Shepherds. 

The Order of the Eastern Star is the largest frater-
nal organization to which both women and men can 
belong, with over 1 million members worldwide.  The 
purposes of the Order are charitable, educational, and 
fraternal. Eastern Star provides a fraternal organization 
where women and men with high moral and social 
character can contribute time, energy, and knowledge 
to our Order working together for Charity, Truth, and 
Loving-Kindness for the good of all mankind through-
out the world.   Eastern Star shares with the Masonic 
Fraternity in giving to the world Brotherly Love, Relief 
and Truth.

Master Masons in good standing and any female 
relatives who are related by birth, marriage, or adop-
tion to Master Masons in good standing, or if deceased 
were in good standing at the time of death; as well as 
members–either active for three (3) years or majori-
ty–in the International Order of the Rainbow for Girls 
or Job’s Daughters International, each of whom having 
attained to at least the age of eighteen (18) years, are el-
igible for membership in the Order of the Eastern Star. 

We encourage others to join us because we love our 
beautiful Order and want to see it continue to grow 
through the years to come. Both women and men 
join the Order of the Eastern Star to make friends, 
enjoy fellowship, and have fun. Our members make a 
difference in their communities through many chari-
table and social activities and make the world a better 
place. Daughters of Job Chapter, No. 74 invites you and 
other members of your family to join the Order of the 
Eastern Star and in particular Daughters of Job Chap-
ter, No.74. For more information please contact our 
Worthy Patron, Brother Bill Sanner at 571-276-1254 or 
email him at billsanner@gmail.com, We have petitions 
to receive our degrees and petitions for dual /affiliated 
membership waiting for you.



81st Mid-Atlantic Shrine Convention - September 7-10, 2023 
Ramada Plaza by Wyndham Virginia Beach 

2810 Atlantic Ave., Virginia Beach, VA 23451 
To the Nobles, Ladies and Friends of Boumi Shriners:  

*$425 for all Boumi Members and Widows  
* rate is for a 3 night stay. Additional nights will be charged to your credit card when leaving  
** Cancellations must be made 72 hours in advance of check-in to receive a refund. 
*** No breakfasts are provided 

$100 DOWN PAYMENT due by May 12, 2023        BALANCE DUE by June 16, 2023  

Schedule, name tags and other information will be provided upon arrival.  

Boumi travelers are invited to join Ill. Robert Creech and Lady Theresa for a Boumi Luncheon after Saturday's parade.  

CLUBS/UNITS: All club/unit reservations must be submitted with ONE check payable to Boumi Shriners. Payment must include a 
FULL list of complete information (all information required on this form) for each member included in the payment.  
Missing information may delay reservations for the entire group. Rates will not be prorated for staying less than three nights.  

Unit / Club / Widow  Representing     

Full Name  Cell  Email  

Lady’s Name  Cell  Email  

    Full Mailing Address (including City/State/zip) 

Fall MASA 2023 Checks to Boumi Shrine and submitted with form to:  
David Spangler     50 Foxboro Dr Rising Sun, MD 21911      travelingbrotherdavid@gmail.com  

Nights Staying - Check all that apply (Only Thursday-Sunday are included in the $425 amount) 

 Tues.   Wed.   Thurs.   Fri.   Sat.   Sun.   Other  

Departure on: 

 Sat.   Sun.   Mon.   Other  

Please indicate if your room preference, we make no grantees, but we will do our best to accommodate 

 Single King Bed   Two Double Beds   Handicap Room   Other  

Others attending with you, in your room (besides your Lady)?   How Many?  

 Name (First & Last for Credentials)  Cell Phone  Youth? 

1     Y  /  N 

2     Y  /  N 

3     Y  /  N 

Emergency Contact - Someone not attending Fall MASA 

Full Name  Relationship to You  

Primary Phone  Secondary Phone  

Ladies’ Luncheon- Friday, additional cost - traditionally $45 (may change) 

Attending?   Yes   No How Many?  

Names         

Additional Activities: 

Casino Night- Thursday, additional cost - traditionally $60 (may change) 

Attending?   Yes   No How Many?  

Names         
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Hillbilly Clan No. 67
Rabban of the Clan Wm. Bruce Mulligan

Greetings once again from the 
Raban of Hillbilly Clan #67. Here 
are some ponderings from the out-
house in the woods. The term "hill-
billy" is Scottish in origin but is not 
derived from its dialect. In Scot-
land, the term "hill-folk" referred 
to people who preferred isolation 
from the greater society, and "billy" 
meant "comrade" or "companion". 
Sounds a lot like our Boumi Hill-
billies, don’t it? Well, I reached out 
to some of our kin-folk and asked 
what they thunk a Boumi Hillbilly 
were and why it was so im-potent 
to be a Hillbilly. Here’s what ya cuz-
in’s had to say.

We’re a diverse, fun-loving group 
who love to have fun and fellow-
ship. It is like many of the other 
fraternal bodies in that there is 
acceptance of everyone, even our 
Hillbilly Gals. Being a Hillbilly 
Shriner is important because we 
can be part of a club that is fun, 
and incorporates and demonstrates 
Masonry in a very unique way.  
Besides, the Hillbilly uniform is 
definitely unique (corn cob pipe, 
feathered felt hat, flannel shirt, and 
blue jeans bib overalls).  Be there, 
have fun, come as you are, is a 
basic belief of all Hillbillies. Being 
a Boumi Hillbilly means you're a 
part of a dynamic group of men 
and women who have a lot of fun 
and more importantly raise money 

for the Shriners Children's. Being 
a Hillbilly means that you spend 
time with others who understand 
the importance of working together 
to support our fav-o-rite charity. 
While you are doing that, you have 
fun and get to know others at the 
Shrine. Having Fun and Helping 
the Shrine Kids is at the top of our 
list.

Hillbillies’ work goes towards the 
good cause of supporting the hospi-
tal and entertaining people with a 
Hillbilly flair. This group is not tied 
to a common factor like some of 
the other units and clubs. It doesn't 
matter who you are, you can be a 
Hillbilly member. The Hillbillies are 
called upon to help with the op-
eration of many Boumi functions.  
Setting up the dining room, helping 
with kitchen duties, and simply 
emptying trash cans are some of 
the duties performed by Hillbil-
lies. Like all Masons and Shriners, 
Hillbillies give freely of their time 
for the benefit of the Shrine and 
the community. The comradery 
and fellowship with Brother Ma-
sons and Shriners make this a very 
important part of being a Shriner. 
It is important to be part of the 
fostering of friendships and fellow-
ship within the club. It is important 
to be a Hillbilly because our kids, 
hospitals, and Shrine need us. Thus, 
putting the much-needed fire in 

the Shrine belly that feels like it has 
been missing for some time.

As a Boumi Hillbilly we get an 
opportunity to travel and meet 
Hillbillies from other clans and 
outhouses. It is awesome to be able 
to see growth as a club and be able 
to see it catch the attention of the 
international leadership. One-time 
dues to be a life member is a pretty 
good bonus, and you get to wear 
some really nifty custom patches 
too! The greatest thing about being 
a Boumi Hillbilly is the care that 
is shown for each other within the 
group. A common theme among 
Hillbillies is unity, fun, no pressure, 
great group of people working to-
gether for a common goal; bring-
ing life to the temple. “I feel like 
I count as a member whether old 
or new but most important I’m on 
the team and that’s because of the 
outstanding group of the Hillbillies 
make that happen!”

Join today and be a part of the 
fun and fellowship on the third 
Tuesdays of 
odd months in 
the unit room 
at Boumi. 
I know this 
guy who has 
petitions. I’m 
just sayin’.

Keep an eye on the Boumi Calendar for more Hillbilly 
Mexican Train Domino Nights!
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Hamilton Shrine Club
President Edward A. DeWaters III

Membership
Chairman Roy L. Rafter Jr.

Greetings from your Boumi Membership Team. Roy 
Rafter and his wife along with myself attended the 
Membership Seminar in Grapevine, Texas and received 
a wealth of information and we hope to be able to use 
that information to bring in new members for both the 
Shrine and our Blue Lodges. 

So far for the year we have brought in 11 New Nobles 
while losing 5 to the Black Camel along with 1 suspen-
sion. 

As of this time we have 27 Nobles listed as Legacy 
Members, PLEASE if you are a Legacy member log 
into Web Fez and enter your information. This is not a 
contest between Temples or anyone else, but it is some-
thing that you should be proud of and be acknowl-
edged for. 

Remember, you don't have to wait for someone to 
ask you about the Shrine so if you know a Mason that 
is not a Shriner talk to them and see if you can't bring 
them to the Temple. 

Thank you for all you do. 
Jake Jacoby 

Oriental Guide

Greetings from the Hamilton Shrine Club. This is 
our 73rd year as a shrine club. We meet on the fourth 
Thursday of each month, except July and August. 
Come out and join us for a great meal and fellowship, 
in the Scimeter room at 6pm. 

The June meeting is our traditional gathering at 
Friendly Farm, in Upperco, MD. We will meet there 
on June 22nd at 6pm to enjoy fried chicken, roast beef, 
and fried shrimp along with many delicious sides. In-
cludes dessert and beverages. For reservations, contact 
Ed DeWaters or Ron Wernsdorfer. Hope to see you 
there.

Ron Wernsdorfer

Potomac River Shrine Club
 President Austin J. Fogle II

Punxsutawney Phil wasn't wrong this time! After a 
wild ride of fluctuating weather in Western Maryland, 
the Potomac River Shrine Club is ready to shake off the 
winter chill and spring into action.

First up on our agenda is recruiting fresh talent for 
both our Potomac River Shrine Club and Boumi! If 
you have a fondness for philanthropy, a good sense of 
humor, and love wearing your fez (who doesn't?), then 
we want YOU! Our club is a fantastic group of people 
dedicated to having fun!

Now that we've got our sights set on growing our 
ranks, it's time to talk festivals. This September, we're 
thrilled to be participating in not one, but TWO fan-
tastic events: Art at The Point in Point of Rocks, MD, 
in conjunction with Fervency #200, and In The Streets 
in Frederick, MD. Both are well-attended and fun 
events. We hope you can find time to stop by and help 
us spread the good word about the Shrine.

Also, we continue to flex our brain muscles every 
Monday night at trivia in Frederick, MD, where our 
collective knowledge of random facts never ceases to 
amaze (and occasionally baffle) our opponents. Please 
contact us if you would like to join for an evening of 
fun and trivia.

It’s getting closer and closer to the date that your 
deposit is due for Fall MASA. Yes, May 12 is going to 
be here real soon. If you are in a unit, please write your 
check to the unit and one check should be turned in 
to me. All filled out paperwork can be turned in at any 
time. The remainder of your payment is due by June 
16. There are 2 extra events on the form. Please let
us know it you will be attending Casino Night or the
Ladies’ Luncheon.  After the forms were created 3 new
side events were planned for Thursday afternoon from
2-4 pm.  They are a Miniature Golf Tournament ($12-
15), Trap/Skeet Shooting  Event ($25-$30), and a Cigar
Event at a Speakeasy ($30-$40). We are waiting for
final information and how these are to be paid. Once
we know something it will be sent to everyone. If you
have any questions, please email me at travelingbroth-
erdavid@gmail.com.

Fall M.A.S.A. Update
Housing Chairman David L. Spangler
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Stewards
Chief Steward Lambros J. Venetos

Scimeter Club
President Edward A. DeWaters III

The annual stag outing will be on Wednesday, June 
14, 2023. It is at a New Location! Please check the ad 
for all the details. You won’t want to miss this great 
event.

Raoul L. Frevel Sr.

Greeting from the kitchen.
The winter is over but many are still suffering from 

a cold or the flu. We can share an old country recipe 
with you to help things get better. This is quite simple 
to follow.

•1-2 ounces whiskey or brandy
•A sprinkling of spices—cinnamon or ginger
•Tablespoon of honey
•Juice of half a lemon
•Boiling water (enough to top off your mug)

One thing virtually all doctors will agree on is that 
hot beverages help a sore throat and stuffy nose. The 
rest of the Toddy relaxes you so the dirty dishes, un-
made bed, or the unraked yard is perfectly okay.

On to the kitchen, we are still in need of help, and 
some does not even involve cooking. We need peo-
ple to help with the food shopping and delivering the 
goods to Boumi. Additional help is needed for set-up 
and clean-up of our main events, which are the Lunch 
Club and the Business Meeting refreshments.

The Lunch Club has been going down in attendance 
recently, but maybe our “Country Recipe” will help to 
get more out to enjoy the fellowship of breaking bread 
with each other. We are desperately trying to keep our 
price of the meal low, but would appreciate any assis-
tance that can be offered. Our tip jar on the soda table 
goes for food purchasing and is a good way to help out.

We are continuing the Social Dinner prior to the 
Business Meeting. This has been very successful in the 
past because of the membership participation. Again, 
being shorthanded we will strive to make every dinner 
accessible, but only you can make it that way, with your 
support.

Clubs and Units are all struggling, but we want to see 
us all back to the experience of days past. Is that possi-
ble? Only you can tell. Therefore, we ask to help us, 
let’s make Boumi strong again! We are only as strong 
as the weakest link. Think about it, is Boumi 
important to me or not?

In my opinion, I would say support Boumi or sign 
up to support the Hospitals online.

Charles Hill
Secretary

FEZtival of Trees
Chairman Randy S. Dietrich

We have talked a bit about the Feztival of Trees. It 
will be a similar event to that at the Timonium Fair-
grounds and those put on by other Shrines around the 
country. This is an event that could bring us a substan-
tial amount of money in time as well as bringing in 
some new Masons and Shriners. We could also have a 
really good time and get to know some folks better.

A small number of folks have met a couple of times 
for some preliminary discussions. We still have some 
time, but will likely start to put some structure around 
this before the next magazine (July/August) comes 
out. We would like to start to put together some of the 
teams to make this happen.  We all know our financial 
forecast and our membership struggles, an event like 
this one could help!  

We do have a somewhat preliminary breakdown of 
what is needed to do, but it is too lengthy to include it 
all.  

Here are some of the teams that will be needed.  
• Promotions/Advertising
• Raffles
• Decorations/Setup and Takedown
• Kitchen/Food Team
• Lounge Team (Create a couple of Special Drinks

for the event)
• Admission/Tickets/Pricing
• Activities Team
• Trees Team
• Labor Team
• Money Team
• Security Team
• Clerical/Elves Teams

If you are interested and willing to help or looking 
for some more information, please contact the office or 
you can reach out to me directly at: randy0516@gmail.
com or 443-847-1761.
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Maryland Rainbow
Grand Worthy Advisor Kristen J. Kile

Beginning in 2023, 
 Imperial will no longer be 

issuing stickers for your dues 
card to confirm that your 

dues are paid. 

They will be issuing new  
digital dues cards 

only available online or on 
smart phone apps, 

called My FezCard Viewer, 
available for both iPhones 

and Androids.

Boumi Ladies (Widows)
President Mary Collins

April Showers bring May flowers!   I hope everyone 
is enjoying the beautiful surroundings, new growth in 
the trees and bushes and flowers showing their lovely 
colors. 

The Ladies Luncheon with the Divan ladies was an 
enjoyable afternoon, the lunch was delicious and the 
“history lesson” was entertaining.  It is always nice to 
share fellowship with the other Masonic related 
groups and guests. Lady Eileen is an excellent hostess, 
and it was a pleasure to share the afternoon with her 
and the Divan Ladies.

Please remember those who are ill or just need to 
know someone cares and is thinking of them.

Our luncheons and meetings are on the 4th Monday 
of the month, and we meet through June. We welcome 
all to join us for lunch and fellowship.  Stay safe and we 
look forward to seeing you at functions throughout the 
summer months.

Gun Club (Clay Busters)
President David R. Sandy

I hope this article finds you well. Your Boumi Shri-
ners Gun Club is having fun busting those clay birds. 
Come on out and enjoy some Fun and Fellowship at 
Loch Raven Skeet and Trap Center. We shoot on the 
second Saturday of the month. 

We are having another raffle this year. We did well 
last year and hope to do just as well! We are Raffling 
off a CZ Sterling 12ga. shot gun or $1000.00 in cash; 
winners’ choice. Contact Rick Williams Raffle Chair-
man at 410-218-6326. If I’m not available, please leave 
a message I will get back to you. 

Rick Williams
Raffle Chairman

Golf Club
President Joseph D. Nason

The Boumi Golf Club invites all golfers of any play 
level to sign up for the following scheduled outings. 
Please contact President Joe Nason to play any of the 
outings at least 3 days in advance.  Cost is course fee 
for age and weekday rate.

  05/11/23 -  Thursday at Pleasant Valley 11 am tee time
  06/08/23 - Thursday at Tanglewood 10 am tee time
  09/14/23 - Thursday at Cool Creek 10 am tee time
  10/12/23 - Thursday at Heritage Hills 10 am tee time
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Boumi  
Clown Patrol 

 
Attention all Boumi Units and Clubs 

 
When you are sponsoring any event that 

would include youngsters, 
“send in the clowns” 

 
There is no fee and we bring laughter, 

balloons, and fun antics 
 

If anyone is interested in becoming a 
clown, we meet the 2nd Monday of each 

month (except September) 
 

Contact Dave “Buzzy” Wineholt at 
dawineholt@verizon.net  

or call him at 443-610-8965 

The wait won’t be long now as Summer is quickly 
approaching which means steamed crabs! Our Annual 
Crab Feast will be held Saturday, August 26th; if we 
have timed this correctly, there should be a full page 
advertisement in this edition for the Crab Feast. We’d 
love to have all Nobles, their families, and friends at-
tend. It’s a gorgeous country drive to Union Bridge and 
well worth the trip to beautiful Carroll County!

Working Nobles and Ladies, additional details to 
follow in the coming month, but our kitchen and bev-
erage help, ticket sellers, raffle team, etc., should mark 
their calendars now with that very important date – 
Saturday, August 26th. We’d appreciate Past Potentate 
Fisher trading in his Fez for a Chef ’s hat for another 
heaping serving of MD crab soup; bring your own 
ladle. Remember this is our only fundraiser during 
the year so all help we receive is appreciated. Noble 
Jack Koenig will once again be the Chair, with ticket 
sales being handled by Lady Kaye Hefner. July outdoor 
meeting at the Koenig homestead to take place Mon-
day, July 10th.

Regular Meetings are held at the “Blue Bistro” 330 
One Forty Village in Westminster. Meetings are mostly 
social and are held the Second Monday of each month. 
Happy Hour starts at 6:00 p.m. Advanced meal selec-
tion with a reservation is the secret to efficient, timely, 
and excellent service which begins at 6:30 p.m., with 
meeting to follow at 7:00pm. 

For club information / updates on future meetings 
contact - Secretary Mike Johnston or Treasurer Bob 
Hinton, use our Club email address - WMDShrine-
Club@gmail.com

Western Maryland Shrine Club
President Charles R. Smith

Colonel Staff
Colonel of the Units Robert F. Kinsler

Parade season is picking up!  Even though most of 
the Shrine didn’t participate in the Ocean City parade 
due to the weather, the Camel Wheels and Mount-
ed Patrol did participate.  That is always a very well 
attended parade, so it was great that we were repre-
sented.

Coming up we have lots of parades.  Hopefully by 
the time you read this, I will have a good grasp on who 
will be attending them.  If you haven’t yet, please let 
me know which parades you will be attending, and 
expected number of participants.

May 6 – College Park Community Parade
May 29, 9:00 a.m. – Westminster Memorial Day Parade
May 29, 2:00 p.m. – Gettysburg Memorial Day Parade
July 2, 2:00 p.m. – Havre de Grace Independence Day Parade
July 4, 10:30 a.m. – Towson Independence Day Parade
July 4, 3:00 p.m. – Catonsville Independence Day Parade
July 4, 6:00 p.m. – Bel Air Independence Day Parade
July 4 – Imperial Session Parade in Charlotte, NC

Please have your deposits in to Dave Spangler for 
Fall MASA in Virginia Beach by May 12 and the final 
payment by June 16.  Remember, each Club/Unit 
should send 1 check for the members that are attend-
ing.

Finally, summer will be in full swing soon.  Please 
take care when you are hosting/attending activities.  
While you are having fun, see how many new mem-
bers you can attract to the Shrine.  Let’s see if we can 
get back to pre-Covid levels of fun at the Shrine again.



PPaarrkkeerr,,  PPaalllleetttt  
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  Almost 50 years in providing excellent service 
 

Personal Injury || Medical Malpractice || Wills 
Bankruptcy || Worker’s Compensation || Life Estates     

Criminal Defense || Estate Planning & Admin 
 

443-LAWYERS  ||  www.ppsrlaw.com 
11450 Pulaski Highway, White Marsh, Maryland 21162 

LLC 

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
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Personal Injury || Medical Malpractice || Wills 
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Criminal Defense || Estate Planning & Admin 
 

443-LAWYERS  ||  www.ppsrlaw.com 
11450 Pulaski Highway, White Marsh, Maryland 21162 

LLC 

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 



Center

Valentine's Dance
February 10, 2023

February Ambassadors Meeting
February 16, 2023



Center
Zitta Temple Shrimp Feast

February 26, 2023



FULL COLOR
Potentate's Ball

March 4, 2023
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Nobility Relations
	  Chairman Ernest N. Palmer, P.P.

Thank you very much for your continued support in 
keeping us informed of the needs of our Boumi Family. 
We are adding good news and wonderful blessings we 
have received to our prayer list.  Our prayers are work-
ing and those that have reached out to just talk - our 
prayers are being answered.

I have attempted to reach out to every Noble of our 
temple and update our immense list. Please send me 
an email if your contact information has been updat-
ed recently or if you would like to add an emergency 
contact person to your record with their phone num-

ber. Please email this information to membership@
boumishriners.org.  Additionally, let me know if you 
would like to be added to our prayer list if you’re not  
already on it. 

If you know of anyone that could use a prayer and 
you have their permission, we would be delighted to 
add them to our list. If you are in need, please reach 
out to us. Prayers work!  Please realize we are very 
blessed to be a part of this Boumi Family and we truly 
love and care for each other. 

JJooiinn  IIllll..  SSiirr  CCrreeeecchh  aatt  aa  

LLuunncchheeoonn  ttoo  HHoonnoorr  oouurr  110000  CClluubb  ((110000  oollddeesstt  SShhrriinneerrss  bbyy  ddaattee  tthheeyy  jjooiinneedd))  

&&  NNeeww  5500--YYeeaarr  MMeemmbbeerrss  

FFrriiddaayy,,  MMaayy  1122,,  22002233  

aatt  BBoouummii  

SSoocciiaall  hhoouurr  bbeeggiinnss  aatt  1111::0000  aa..mm..  

LLuunncchheeoonn  ssttaarrttss  aatt  1122::0000  nnoooonn  

$$3300  ppeerr  ppeerrssoonn  

sseeaattiinngg  iiss  lliimmiitteedd  
AA  sseerrvviiccee  ffeeee  wwiillll  bbee  aaddddeedd  ttoo  aallll  CCrreeddiitt  CCaarrdd  PPaayymmeennttss  

CCaallll  tthhee  ooffffiiccee  ttoo  RRSSVVPP  

441100--339911--66440000  

Proceeds from this event are not for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children/Shriners 

Children’s and are not deductible for income tax purposes 
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Stephen B. Allen
Frederick M. Ayers
Joseph M. Ball Jr.
Edward M. Berkman
Stephen L. Blumberg
Wallace E. Boston Jr.
John R. Brooks
Richard K. Brooks III
Charles B. Burdette
Ronald J. Burdynski
Walter F. Burgess
John E. Burleigh III
Alden F. Crecelius
Jeffrey J. Crepeau
Charles A. Cummins II
Maurice D. Dashiell Jr.
Donald L. Davis
Robert W. Dean
Dwight E. Deems
Frank A. Deems Jr.
Randy S. Dietrich
Randolph S. Disney
Frank R. Donald
Duane A. Duncan Sr.
Edward J. Dyckman
Briam M. Evans
Raymond F. Everett
James A. Fader Jr.
Fred C. Farley

Donald L. Fox
Terry S. Foxwell
Jospeh F. Frank Jr.
Kurt L. Frevel Sr., P.P.
Terry H. Gamble
Harold A. Garren
Charles R. Gill
Robert J. Graziosi
Ralph L. Greene Jr.
Donald L. Grempler
Earl K. Hamilton
Harold V. Harbold II
Jeffrey C. Harvey
William D. Hicks
Charles H. Hill
Carl P. Hoffman Jr.
Chester P. Holloway Jr.
Gregory A. Hook
Price T. Hurt Jr.
Hunter T. Iacoboni
Morgan M. Jackson Jr.
Clayton J. Jaco Jr.
Chester C. Jennings III
Wayne A. Johnson
Michael D. Johnston
David W. Jones
John B. Kauffman
Alfred S. Kaufman III
Harry C. Koukides

Raymond H. Kuemmer
Michael Kuriny
William L. Lasley
William E. Lautenschlager
Robert L. Lilly
George F. Little
Charles R. Lobaugh
Charles J. Luthardt Jr.
Edward R. Luthardt
James D. Lynch
James K. Lyons
John H. Markley Jr.
Scottie D. McDonald Jr.
William H. McGahan
Richard C. Miller
William E. Miller
Owen P. Mills
Matthew H. Mitchell
Michael J. Mitcherling
Scott W. Mitcherling
Travis W. Morgan
James C. Morris
William L. Mustin III
Kevin R. Needer
Kenneth W. Nickoles
Philip D. Oneschuk
William J. Otovic
John A. Peery Jr.
Richard W. Petry

David W. Pierce
Vince A. Poist
Michael J. Porter
Robert E. Pugh Sr.
Arthur N. Riley
Restituto M. Rodriguez
Lawrence E. Roe
Frederick T. Rossmark Jr.
Richard L. Schulte II
James D. Schwartz
James H. Sebra
Hobert E. Smith
Millard T. Snowden Sr.
Joseph J. Sonntag
William A. Steger Jr.
Malcolm E. Steigerwald
Craig L. Stevens
Arthur R. Stika
Kelly R. Stratton
Robin L. Summerfield
David G. Teel
Kenneth L. Tilton III
Leslie E. Timmons Jr.
Harry L. Tolley III
Paul E. Triplett Jr.
Charles J. Tucker
Brian R. Vanatta
Lambros J. Venetos
Andro G. Villegas

Ronald K. Ward
Frank A. Widic Jr.
William J. Wiesand III
Thomas J. Winebrenner
Martin R. Williams
William K. Wood
William H. Woodring
Richard Woods
Howard W. Wright Jr.
Jeffery T. Wright
Joseph L. Yelton
David A. Zablocki Sr. 

Ross J. Allen
Kenneth W. Anders Jr.
David E. Andre
William L. Appel
Byrne O. Bacwaden
Kerry T. Bailey
Paul C. Balassa
Dorsey N. Baldwin
Mark F. Ball
Lee A. Ballenger
John C. Bechtold Jr.
Frank A. Beever Jr.
Earle D. Benson
James H. Bolling Sr.
David L. Brauning
Robin M. Breeding
Bernard S. Brown Jr.
C. Todd Brown
John D. Bruchey
Eugene L. Burchette
Thomas R. Clapp
Mark N. Cleaver
Arthur D. Coates
Robert E. Cook
Wade C. Cooney Jr.
Jules R. Cornet
Seth A. Cosans

Thomas A. Cox
Gerald L. Cramblett
Jack T. Crawmer
Clark R. Deems
Joseph S. Dodson
Josh A. Dodson
Glenn A. Doering Jr.
Joel R. Donahue
Thomas O. Downey
William M. Duncan
Joseph R. Dunn
Victor J. Eckman
William S. Edwards
Peter V. Elmo
Elmer W. Evans
Spencer M. Evans
Charles J. Fader
William F. Fairall
Mark T. Fayer Sr.
John M. Finlayson
David T. Fleming
Dennis W. Florian
Austin J. Fogle II
Thomas W. Foster
Immor C. Franklin Jr.
Dennis E. Frederick
Raymond D. Frederick

Robert K. Frevel
Thomas R. Gallagher
James Garcia
Leonard C. Garland Sr.
Richard L. Garrant
Randolph F. Geck
Douglas A. Goad
Matthew D. Green
Calvin R. Gundlach
Paul A. Guntzel Jr.
Charles I. Hachemeister Jr.
Harry G. Hamilton III
John E. Hare
Hurst R. Hessey
Scott A. Hunsicker
Richard E. Hunter
Jesse B. Hurley Jr.
Joseph L. Johnson
Randy W. Jones
John W. Katchan
Robert A. Keller
Thomas A. Keller
Vincent G. Kicas Jr.
Milburn F. King Jr.
Kevin W. Kugel
Robert C. Laws
Maurice J. Lebrun

Vernon F. Lechner Sr.
Marco Legaluppi
Robert E. Legg
Ronald L. Leonard
James E. Lewis II
Phillip H. Ligon
David F. Long
George Lovas Jr.
George D. Margroum III
Richard R. McCormick
Donas H. McCready
Antonio Mendoza
Michael R. Merican
Mark W. Moore
Leland P. Morris
Thomas A. Myers
Thomas C. Napper
Charles W. Needer Jr., P.P.
Mark E. Nelson
Joshua D. Neuheisel
Robert M. Penny
George M. Phillips
Douglas J. Ports
Charles J. Powers
John F. Price
Edward E. Priest
Jack C. Pumphrey Jr.

Michael T. Rachuba Jr.
Walter Radek Jr.
Charles F. Reid III
Donald E. Rogers
James L. Rogers III
Eugene M. Root
Marc A. Samson
John W. Schneider
Allan G. Scott
Robert J. Seidel Sr.
Gregory A. Seman
James A. Sheldon III
William J. Shives
Henry W. Shumate Jr.
Jonathan R. Strickler
John P. Syphard
William A. Thomason Jr.
Jesse L. Thurlow
Douglas H. Trotter
Robert W. Turner Jr.
Kenneth G. Wehrle
Paul Whitin
Richard A. Williams Sr.
David A. Wineholt
Spencer A. Wilson
Charles R. Wyatt Jr.
Michael A. Youse

 



28 Boumi Temple News

2023
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1

DoJ Eastern Star
Scimeter Club

2

Unit Heads
Brass Band

3

Eastern Shore S.C.

4

DoN Patrol
Crescent Lodge  
   Rehearsal

5

Cinco de Mayo

Boumi Feud

6
Towsontown Spring 

Festival

Private Party BR

Highlanders

7

Jay Fisher  
Testimonial

Towsontown Spring 
Festival

8

Camel Wheels
Western MD S.C.
Clowns
Arab Patrol
Concordia Lodge

9

Brass Band

10

Shepherds
SJP DeMolay 
Magic Carpets

11

Golf Club
Ambassadors
Cig-Car Club
Crescent Lodge

12
100 Club Luncheon

Private Party BR

Boumi Business 
Meeting FH

13
Private Party BR

Private Party SCR

Gun Club

14

Blues Band

15

Golf Classic

Bou-Tem-Sci
Divan
Concordia Lodge    
    Rehearsal

16

DoN
Motor Corps
Chester River S.C.
Potomac River S.C.
Brass Band
Hillbillies

17

Big Rigs

18

Catonsville S.C.
Pa-Po-Peake S.C.
Provost
DGL Regional School of 
Instruction

19

Private Party SCR

3rd Friday Dinner

20

July/August  
Boumi News 

Deadline

Private Party BR

Legion of Honor

21

Car Show

22

Boumi Ladies
Concordia Lodge

23

Brass Band

24

Yacht Club
Model Railroad
Financial Advisors
Model Railroad Club
Color Guard
SJP DeMolay LR

25  

Hamilton S.C.
Crescent Lodge

26

Ocean City S. C.
Brew Club

27

28 29
Boumi Office Closed

Gettysburg Parade

Westminster Parade

30
Private Party BR

Arch Degree Rehearsal
Brass Band

31
Private Party BR

 

Knights of Mecca

Spooky Season will be here before you know it! 

Boumi Shriners will be hosting their 3rd Haunted House this Halloween Season!  
October 13-15, 20-22 & 27-29, 2023 

 
Do you want to be a part of this fun experience? Let the Committee know!  

 

Mail or hand deliver this to the Haunted House Committee c/o Boumi Office 

or email hauntedhouse@boumishriners.org and they will get back to you! 

First Name  Last Name  

Cell Phone Number  Email Address  

Under 18?  Under 14?  Position of Interest  



29May - June 2023

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1

DoN Patrol
Crescent Lodge 
Rehearsal LR

2 3

Hillbillies & Baltimore 
Forest Prom

Highlanders

4

Private Party BR

Color Guard  
Breakfast

5

DoJ Eastern Star
Scimeter Club

6
Shriners  

International 
Awareness day

Unit Heads' Meeting
 
Brass Band

7

Eastern Shore S.C.

8

Golf Club
Cig-Car Club
Crescent Lodge LR

9 10

Joseph Baird  
Memorial

Ceremonial

 
Gun Club

11

Blues Band

12

Camel Wheels
Western MD SC
Clowns
Arab Patrol
Concordia Lodge

13 

Private Party BR

Brass Band

14
Scimeter Club Stag 
Outing at Eastern 

Yacht Club 

 
SJP DeMolay LR
Magic Carpets

15

Catonsville S.C.
Pa-Po-Peake S.C.
Provost
DGL Regional School 
of Instruction

16

3rd Friday Dinner

17

LoH Hospital  
Pancake Breakfast

18 19
 

Bou-Tem-Sci
Divan
Concordia Lodge 
Rehearsal

20

DoN FH
Chester River S.C. 
Potomac River S.C. 
Motor Corps
Brass Band

21

Big Rigs

22

Ambassadors
Hamilton S.C.
Crescent Lodge LR

23
 

Brew Club

24

25

Private Party PAV

26

Boumi Ladies
Concordia Lodge

27

 
 

Brass Band

28

Financial Advisors
Model Railroad
Yacht Club
Color Guard
SJP DeMolay LR

29 30

Ocean City S.C.

2023

July 2-6 - Imperial SessionJuly 4 - Office ClosedJuly 4 - Independence Day Parades
July 8 - Big Rigs PicnicJuly 9 - Color Guard BreakfastJuly 20 - Boumi News Deadline

Aug 5 - MASA Crab FeastAug 14-16 - Imperial VisitAug 15 - Beer SchoolAug 16 - Imperial Picnic

Aug 23 - Ambassadors' Crab Feast
Aug 24-27 - Baird Brigade 1Aug 26 - WMDSC Crab FeedAug 31-Sep4 - Baird Brigade 2Sep 4 - Office ClosedSep 7-10 - Baird Brigade 3Sep 7-10 - Fall MASASep 15 - Business MeetingSep 29 - Past Potentates' Luncheon

Mark Your Calendars
Lunch Club

Lunch is held 
Wednesdays at Boumi

$5 for lunch
$1 for drinks

Call the temple to confirm 
410-391-6400

Mounted Patrol Horse Show

Horse Show
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– IN MEMORY OF –

Hon. Ill. Sir Joseph F. Baird, P.P.
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Rusnak

Mr. Douglas A. Lauf
Daughters of Job Chapter No. 74 OES

Ill. Sir A. Kenneth Hutcherson, P.P.
Noble Daniel B. McCann

Brian Kanely
Lady Eileen Baird

Mr. Stephen R. Kohles

Lady Jennifer Creech
Noble & Mrs. Roy L. Rafter Jr.

Lady Ruth Hobine
Am-Me Ive 13 RoJ

Lady Francene Siegel
Am-Me Ive 13 RoJ

Mr. Wilson Barnes Jr.

Lady Gaynel Buterbaugh
Am-Me Ive 13 RoJ

Noble Robert M. Bare
Mr. Damian L. Halstead

Ill. Sir John A. Dunnigan Sr., P.P.
Boumi Legion of Honor

Noble Robert J. Briscoe
Legion of Honor Boumi Shriners

Noble George M. Daneker
Legion of Honor Boumi Shriners

– IN HONOR OF –

Noble Richard H. Jones Jr.
Lady Joan Mezoff

Noble Michael K. Neubeck
Lady Joan Mezoff

Ill. Sir Robert B. Creech & his Divan
Lady Joan Mezoff

Noble Albert L. Long
Lady Joan Mezoff

Ill. Sir Paul R. Reinke Jr., P.P.
Mr. Harry Bouton

Mr. Joseph E. Metzger

Ill. Sir Robert B. Creech
Ill. Sir & Mrs. Christopher E. Ritchey

– DONATIONS –

Lady Joan Mezoff
Verizon Foundation

Noble Barry C. Reusing 
Boumi Shrine Motor Corps

DONATIONS January 21, 2023 – March 20, 2023

BOUMI TRANSPORTATION FUND

– IN MEMORY OF –

Noble Brooks A. Broome Jr. 
Noble George Lovas Jr.

Noble Walter W. Becker
Noble George Lovas Jr.

Lady Martha Jolle & Family

Noble John E. Buterbaugh
Mr. John E. Buterbaugh Jr.

Hon. Ill. Sir Joseph F. Baird, P.P. 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Rusnak

Lady Ruth Hobine 
Ms. Missy Foster

Yankee Rebels Alumni 
Drum Corps Affiliates of MD, Inc.

Ms. Nancy K. Marshner
Noble George Lovas Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Rich Boronyak
Noble J. Fred Hobine & Family

Ill. Sir John W. Fink Jr., P.P.

Noble John T. Walters
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence B. Reynolds

Mr. Mark D. Lazoff
Ms. Louis Sutton

Ill. Sir A. Kenneth Hutcherson, P.P.
Ill. Sir Jay I. Block, P.P.

Lady Blanche Dashiell
 Noble & Mrs. John T. Robertson

Ms. Debbie Hillenburg
Noble John M. Raines Jr.

Leigh Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Barton

Mr. & Mrs. Scott Soffen
Lady Eileen Baird

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Hirschhorn
American Trading & Production

Noble & Mrs. Thomas B. Mattlin Sr. 

Lady Francene Siegel
Boumi Ladies

Jean Marie Hader
Noble & Mrs. Lewis F. Leister Jr.

Lady Jennifer Creech
Noble & Mrs. Jack L. Johns

Lady Maryanna Strohl
Boumi Ladies

Carol Jean Stebleir
Noble & Mrs. Lewis F. Leister Jr.

Noble George M. Daneker
Ms. Norrine A. Liedtke

– IN HONOR OF –

Noble Albert L. Long
Mr. Wilson Barnes Jr.

– DONATIONS –

Noble Robert L. Ludwig Jr.
Bou Tem Sci Charity Fund, Inc
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ROBERT T. REITZ
MD Masonic Home - 134
300 International Circle
Cockeysville, MD 21030 

G. EDWARD WARD
Alice B. Tawes Nursing & Rehab
203 Hall Highway
Crisfield, MD 21817

JOHN D. CARBAUGH
MD Masonic Home
300 International Circle
Cockeysville, MD 21030

JAMES T. HILL
1014 Cecil Avenue
Millersville, MD 21108

MAURICE D. DASHIELL, SR.
MD Masonic Home
300 International Circle
Cockeysville, MD 21030

NOBILITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE
Chairman Ernest N. Palmer, P.P. 

   
If you know a Noble who is sick, recuperating, or homebound or if you want your name added to or removed from 

this list, please notify the Boumi Office at 410-391-6400. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.

nobility relations committee
Chairman 

Ernest N. Palmer, P.P., 301-343-4710

Assistant Chairman
Joan Mezoff, 410-446-3658 

Chaplain
Walter F. Burgess, 443-756-7280

Eastern Shore/Ocean City Director
Raymond E. Lewis II, 443-980-9050

Upper Eastern Shore Directors 
Robert E. Sparks, 410-634-2235 
Roy L. Rafter Jr., 443-362-0475

Southern Maryland Director
Dennis W. Leland, 301-904-1134

Western Maryland Director
Henry P. "Jack" Koenig, 443-821-4162

DONATIONS

Name of Donor .................................................................................... 	 Phone ..................................................

Donor Address .................................................................... 	 City/State/Zip...........................................................

       □  BOUMI TRANSPORTATION FUND               □  SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN  
                                    □  BOUMI MAINTENANCE FUND (NON-DEDUCTIBLE)

In Memory of......................................................................   	 In Honor of ............................................................... 	
............................................................................................... 	 ....................................................................................

Person to whom acknowledgment is to be sent ....................................................................................................
Address ................................................................................ 	 City/State/Zip............................................................

Date.................................    Amount $..................................

Make Check Payable to: Boumi Transportation Fund  
                             OR Shriners Hospitals for Children  
                             OR Boumi Shriners (Maintenance in Notes)
Mail to: Boumi Shriners, 5050 King Ave., Baltimore, MD 21237

100 Million Dollar Club
□  I have previously made a will leaving a be-

quest to the Shriners Hospitals For Children.
□  I have added a provision in my will leav-

ing a bequest to the Shriners Hospitals 
for Children.

□  I prefer to make a cash contribution at 
this time of at least $100, which is tax 
deductible.
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Illustrious Sir
Albion Kenneth Hutcherson, P.P.

September 26, 1923 - February 2, 2023

Boumi Shriners Potentate 1974

Ill. Sir A. Kenneth Hutcherson 
passed away on February 2, 2023 at 

the age of 99. Born September 26, 1923 
in Pittsylvania County, VA, Ken was 
the second oldest son of Jesse Martin 
Hutcherson and Evelyn Starkey Hutch-
erson. He was predeceased in death 
by his wife of 67 years, Virginia Kirsch 
Hutcherson in 2015. Ken was the devot-
ed father of Stephen Kent Hutcherson 
of Boca Raton, FL and Kimberly Anne 
Hutcherson of Rockville, MD.

IN MEMORIAM
After high school graduation in 

Halifax, VA, Ken moved to Balti-
more, MD and worked for the Glen 
L. Martin Company before enlist-
ing in the Army Air Corps in 1942. 
As a technical sergeant during 
World War II, he flew 26 missions 
on a B-17 Flying Fortress as a radio 
operator/gunner and bombardier 
in the 8th Air Force, 95th bomb 
group, 335th squadron in Horham, 
England. Ken was honorably dis-
charged in October 1945 and was a 
member of the Air Force reserves 
until May,1953. He was awarded 
the Distinguished Flying Cross, the 
Air Medal with three clusters, three 
Presidential Distinguished Unit 
Citations and was inducted into the 
Chevalier Legion of Honor from 
France in 2014.

Ken worked in the printing in-
dustry throughout his career. After 
he returned home, he attended 
Marietta College in Ohio for one 
semester, but soon returned to Bal-
timore and accepted employment 
with the Lord Baltimore Press. He 
also continued his education by 
attending McCoy College and the 
University of Baltimore. In 1956, 
he went to work for Dulany-Vernav 
Company as a printing salesman, 
and then to Vari-Typer Corpo-

IN MEMORIAM
19213 – Louis E. Fritz, 86 
C. Dec., 8, 1973     D. Jan. 11, 2023     Ionic #145

25516 – Robert W. Pollitt, 94 
C. June 5, 2010     D. Jan. 16, 2023     Manokin #106

21935 – Frank H. Simmonds III, 69 
C. Sep. 4, 1981     D. Jan. 23, 2023     Howard #101

16055 – A. Kenneth Hutcherson, P.P., 99 
C. Mar. 18, 1966     D. Feb. 2, 2023     Mt. Moriah #116

22474 – Wayne K. Morris, 86 
C. Dec. 10, 1983     D. Feb. 5, 2023     Wicomico #91

16670 – Gary R. Bricker, 82 
C. Dec. 9, 1967     D. Feb. 14, 2023     Annapolis #89

21634 – William C. Taylor Sr., 87 
C. June 14, 1980     D. Feb. 15, 2023     Accomack #243

18379 – James J. Morgan Jr., 92 
C. Dec. 11, 1971     D. Feb. 17, 2023     Odenton #209

21744 – Richard F. Seim, 88 
C. Dec. 13, 1980     D. Feb. 19, 2023     Jephthah #222

19917 – James B. Foxwell Jr., 95 
C. June 14, 1975     D. Feb. 25, 2023     Howard #101

20751 – John A. Young Jr., PGM, 94 
C. Aug. 13, 1977     D. Mar. 12, 2023     Ionic #45

ration for three years. In 1960 Ken 
joined Modern Linotypers, Inc., and 
was a vice president with that firm. 
After leaving Modern Linotypers as 
a Vice President, he became Chief of 
Graphics at the International Mone-
tary Fund in Washington, DC until 
he retired at age 65. Ken continued 
to work once a week at a Hunt Valley 
post office until covid struck in 2020.

In 1952, Ken received his third de-
gree in Tuscan Lodge No. 202 and in 
1964 he served as Worshipful Master. 
He received his 32nd degree in the 
Scottish Rite in 1965 and recieved 
the KCCH in 2021, and he became a 
member of Boumi Temple in 1966. 
He was appointed to the Divan by 
Past Potentate C. R. (Chick) Zarfoss, 
serving as Potentate in 1974.Ken was 
also a member of the Royal Order of 
Jesters, Jamestown Society, American 
Legion, and the VFW.

In addition to his parents and 
wife, Ken was preceded in death by 
his brothers, Jesse, James, Cecil, and 
Richard. He is survived by his young-
est brother, Robert of Laurens, SC. 
and many nieces and nephews.
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Nobles: Have you told your Lady and family that when you pass on they 
should give your Shrine and Masonic items (fez, jewelry, uniform, 
etc.) to another Mason in your family? Or, they can return the 
items to Boumi Shriners so the items can be given to a deserving 
noble or be returned to the Masonic organizations.

  The Boumi Owl Store
Custom Fezzes • Shirts • Hats • Fraternal  

Jewelry • Ties • Auto Emblems • Fez Cases • 

Fez Stiffeners • Decanters • and More from our 

Antiques and Collectables Section

Boumi Business Meetings, most Wednesday Lunches,  
and by appointment. 

 
Call Wm. Bruce Mulligan (301) 919-0866 

Stewards' Social Dinners
Prior to the  Regular Boumi Business Meetings!

Enjoy a 3-course meal and socialize before the Business Meeting!

Bring your spouse/significant other! Cost is $15 per person

Reservations are appreciated, but not required, to Chief Steward 
Lambros Venetos

boumistewards@gmail.com or 410-529-9428

COMING to Boumi  
  in 2023... 

Nov 27 - Dec 2 
Drawing Dec 3 

Do you want to be a part of this 
fun new Holiday Tradition? 

 

Call the office at 410-391-6400 
 to find out how! 



BOUMI BAIRD BRIGADE 
The Boumi Baird Brigade will be working at the Maryland State Fair on Thursday, August 24, 2023 through Sunday, 
August 27, 2023; Thursday, August 31, 2023 through Monday, September 4, 2023; and Thursday, September 7, 
2023 through Sunday, September 10, 2023. We need your help. This is a great fundraiser for the Boumi Shriners. 

CAN WE COUNT ON YOU? 

You can volunteer for either the day shift 11:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. or the evening shift 4:30 to 10:30 p.m. Fill out the form 
below and mail it in no later than August 4, 2023. Ladies, friends, and family members (over 21) are welcome. 

There will be a meeting in the Vista Room at Timonium Fairgrounds on TUESDAY, August 15, 2023, at 6 p.m. for all 
volunteers to receive instructions, work schedules, and parking and fairground entrance tickets. 

 

BOUMI BAIRD BRIGADE 
I would like to volunteer for the Boumi Baird Brigade at the Maryland State Fair to be held Thursday, August 24, 2023 
through Sunday, August 27, 2023; Thursday, August 31, 2023 through Monday, September 4, 2023; and Thursday, 
September 7, 2023 through Sunday, September 10, 2023 

NAME (Please Print)     
ADDRESS      
PHONE   UNIT/CLUB   
EMAIL    CELL PHONE  

 

I will work  days on the DAY shift (11:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m.) 
I will work  days on the EVENING shift (4:30 p.m. – 10:30 p.m.) 

 
Please circle the days and dates 

DATE Aug 24 25 26 27 31 Sep 1 2 3 4 7 8 9 10 

AM  FRI SAT SUN  FRI SAT SUN MON  FRI SAT SUN 
PM THU FRI SAT SUN THU FRI SAT SUN MON THU FRI SAT SUN 

 

Call me for additional shifts: YES  NO  
     
My lady/family member  will also work  days on  shifts 

 

We understand all tips will be donated to Boumi Shriners 

Signature  
 
Return by August 4, 2023, to: 
Boumi Shriners: 5050 King Avenue, Baltimore, MD 21237, 410-391-6400, office@boumishriners.org 
or Wayne Snyder: 8709 Richmond Avenue, Parkville, MD 21234, 410-916-8098, capt78wayne@comcast.net 

PLEASE NOTE: 

IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO WORK THE HOURS YOU VOLUNTEERED FOR, YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE TO 
FIND YOUR REPLACEMENT. IT WOULD BE NICE IF YOU COULD GET YOUR CLUB OR UNIT TO 
VOLUNTEER FOR THE SAME SHIFT. PLEASE APPLY EARLY WHILE SHIFTS ARE AVAILABLE.  

* WE WILL ONLY CALL YOU IF THE DATE YOU REQUESTED IS NOT AVAILABLE. 
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WWW.JFHMD.COM

Family Owned & Operated
TIMOTHY FOSBRINK
HEATHER N. HAYES

50

Raymond G. meRkle
Family memoRials

Granite ~ Bronze ~ Marble ~ Cemetery Lettering
Home Appointments Available

1-800-875-0594
8112 Liberty Rd., Baltimore   410-922-4200
3700 Taylor Ave., Parkville   410-444-4900
Website: www.merklemonuments.com

Special consideration to all Nobles
and their families
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TRADITIONAL FUNERALS • CREMATIONS
MEMORIAL SERVICES • PRE-PLANNING

Brent Francis
Funeral Director & Noble

7527 Harford Road
Baltimore, MD 21234

(2 blocks S. of Taylor Ave.)

p 410-444-4683

f 410-444-4684

parkviewfh@verizon.net

www.parkviewfh.com

PH: 410.665.8900
Fax: 410.665.8901

Domestic & ImportBusiness Hours: 7:30 - 4:30 M-F

1804 Taylor Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21234 Doug Hopple

Owner
PH: 410.665.8900
Fax: 410.665.8901

Domestic & ImportBusiness Hours: 7:30 - 4:30 M-F

1804 Taylor Avenue
Baltimore, MD 21234 Doug Hopple

Owner



FULL COLOR 

Proceeds for this event are not for the benefit of Shriners Hospitals for Children/Shriners Children's and are not deductible for income tax purposes
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Baltimore, Md.
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ARAB PATROL CAPTAIN
A. Gene Ponzillo
443-388-6080 – geneponzillo@gmail.com
2nd Monday of Jan/Mar/May/Jun/Aug/Oct

BIG RIGS CAPTAIN
Phillip Riggins Jr.
410-935-3043 
rigginsandriggingsservices@gmail.com
3rd Wednesday not Jun-Sep

BRASS BAND BANDMASTER
Toby A. Ziegler
410-322-2038 
bandmaster@boumishriners.org
Mtg: 2nd Tuesday of Jan/Apr/Jul/Oct 
Practice: Every Tuesday

CAMEL WHEELS CAPTAIN
Jason C. Eberwein
443-506-8332 
jeberwein@madlexcommunications.com
2nd Monday

CLOWNS DIRECTOR	
David A. "Buzzy" Wineholt
443-610-8965 – dawineholt@verizon.net
2nd Monday not Sep

COLOR GUARD CAPTAIN	
Jay F. Parson	
443-829-7188
jfparson@merklemonuments.com
4th Wednesday

HAREM SECRETARY	
Ernest L. Carter, P.P.
410-256-0790 – ec.pc@verizon.net
4th Tuesday not Jun-Aug

HIGHLANDERS CAPTAIN
Wayne C. Penley Sr.
443-250-3031 – majorpipes@gmail.com
1st Saturday

LEGION OF HONOR COMMANDER
Peter F. Phillips Jr.	
410-557-8281 – pete@ces1998.com
3rd Saturday not Jul/Aug

MAGIC CARPETS DIRECTOR
Randy S. Dietrich	  
443-847-1761 – randy0516@gmail.com
1st Wednesday not Jul

MOTOR CORPS CAPTAIN
Billy Thompson
410-459-4714 – depolcman@yahoo.com
3rd Tuesday

PROVOST GUARD COMMANDER
Daniel P. Childress
410-236-5448
dan.p.childress@gmail.com
3rd Thursday not Jul/Aug

STEEL DRUM BAND DIRECTOR
Thomas O. Downey
410-599-5375
hampsteadtom66@yahoo.com
2nd Wednesday not Jun-Aug

AMATEUR RADIO CLUB  
PRESIDENT
John S. English	
410-665-4980 – aa3ow@hotmail.com
Boumi Business Meeting

AMBASSADORS CHIEF
Robert M. Westra
443-956-6011 – rwestra@ppsrlaw.com
1st Thursday not Aug/Sep

BLUES BAND DIRECTOR
Joseph F. Loosmore	
443-794-3308 – jloosmore@msn.com
Contact Director

BREW CLUB TAPROOM #29 
CELLAR MASTER
Frederick A. James Jr. 
315-664-2794 
fredjames765@gmail.com
4th Friday

CATONSVILLE S.C. PRESIDENT
Paul R. Reinke Jr., P.P.	
410-977-3971 
kustomheatandac@msn.com
3rd Thursday not Jul/Aug

CHESTER RIVER S.C. PRESIDENT
Charles H. Pitts Jr.
410-482-2216
chuckiepitts@gmail.com
3rd Tuesday not Jul/Aug

CIG-CAR CLUB PRESIDENT
James F. Wloczewski
410-937-4500 – vapi@rcn.com
Last Thursday not Jul/Aug

DIRECTOR STAFF PRESIDENT
Wallace E. Dodson
410-463-1613 – wedodson2013@gmail.com
Contact Director

DUNDALK S.C. PRESIDENT	
Sammie M. Turner
443-622-3878 – turnersmm@aol.com 
4th Tuesday not Jul/Aug

EASTERN SHORE S.C. PRESIDENT
Ralph L. Greene Jr.
410-749-0743 – rgreenee@gmail.com
1st Wednesday not Jul/Aug

GOLF CLUB PRESIDENT
Joseph D. Nason
443-421-0240 – pjnason@verizon.net
Contact President

GUN CLUB PRESIDENT
David R. Sandy
443-821-4721 - davidrs1818@gmail.com 
2nd Saturday w/exceptions - see calendar

HAMILTON S.C. PRESIDENT	
Edward A. DeWaters III
443-421-2622 
edwardsofheathcoate@gmail.com
4th Thursday not Jul/Aug

HILLBILLY CLAN NO. 67  
RABAN OF CLAN	
Wm. Bruce Mulligan
301-919-0866
greenfieldpointfarm@hotmail.com
3rd Tuesday of odd months not Jul

KNIGHTS OF MECCA PRESIDENT
Lee A. Ballenger
410-404-1683 – montcar1@verizon.net
5th Friday

LUNCHEON CLUB CHAIRMAN
John F. “Fred” Hobine
410-426-6894 – hobineh@aol.com
Wednesdays

MODEL RAILROAD CLUB 
PRESIDENT
Charles H. Hill
714-351-2260 – hillc9064@gmail.com
4th Wednesday not Jun-Aug

MOUNTED PATROL CAPTAIN
Dr. John R. Brooks
410-746-9836 - jrbdvm74@comcast.net	
Contact Captain

OCEAN CITY S.C. PRESIDENT
Frank H. “Scheps” Schepers Jr.
410-336-0171 – fschepers@comcast.net
Last Friday

PA-PO-PEAKE S.C. PRESIDENT
Dennis W. Leland
301-904-1134 – deleland2@verizon.net
3rd Thursday not Jul/Aug

POTOMAC RIVER S.C.  
PRESIDENT
Austin J. Fogle II
240-285-4825 – fogle.austin@yahoo.com
3rd Tuesday

RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB 
PRESIDENT
Arthur R. Dickerson Jr.
410-404-8591
dickersonmachine@gmail.com
Contact President

SCIMETER CLUB PRESIDENT
Edward A. DeWaters III
443-421-2622 
edwardsofheathcoate@gmail.com
1st Monday not Jun/Jul/Aug/Oct

SHEPHERDS DIRECTOR
Stephen C. Kelley
410-812-5596
skelley@gottogotravel.net
2nd Wednesday odd months not Jun-Aug

STEWARDS CHIEF
Lambros J. Venetos
410-529-9428
lambrosvenetos@comcast.net
Boumi Business Meeting

SUSQUEHANNA S.C. PRESIDENT
Joseph D. Nason
443-421-0240 – pjnason@verizon.net
4th Monday not Jul/Aug

WESTERN MD S.C. PRESIDENT
Charles R. “Rod” Smith
443-821-5885 – chasr85@gmail.com
2nd Monday not Jul/Aug

YACHT CLUB COMMODORE
Ronald W. Parker
410-591-8872 – rparker@ppsrlaw.com
4th Wednesday not Jul/Aug

UNITS

CLUBS

* Dates are subject to change. Clubs and units may have exceptions to their meeting dates and/or “dark” months. For the most current information, see the calendar on Boumi’s website.

BOUMI OWL STORE
Wm. Bruce Mulligan

301-919-0866 
greenfieldpointfarm@hotmail.com

Boumi Business Meetings, most Wednes-
day lunches, and by 

appointment




